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NOTICE OF FORMAL PUBLIC MEETING



Concerning the City of Waterloo Official Plan
TAKE NOTICE that the Council of the Corporation of the City of Waterloo will hold a Formal Public Meeting on Monday, September 19, 2011, at a time to be determined, in the Council Chambers, 3rd floor, Waterloo City Centre, 100 Regina Street South, Waterloo, to give the public an opportunity to make representations in respect of the draft City of Waterloo Official Plan. This meeting will constitute the public meeting required under Section 17(15) of the Planning Act, R.S.O., 1990, as amended. The draft Official Plan and background material can be downloaded from the City’s website  www.waterloo.ca/planitwaterloo  (refer to the documents section).  A Copy of the draft Official Plan can be viewed at the Waterloo City Centre, Development Services (2nd Floor), 100 Regina Street South, Waterloo.

FOR more information regarding the above matter, please contact The City of Waterloo, Development Services, 2nd Floor, Waterloo City Centre, Waterloo, Ontario, by contacting either of the Policy Planners listed below:
Janice Mitchell, Policy Planner

OR

Adam Lauder, Policy Planner
Telephone: 519-747-8546




Telephone: 519-747-8649
janice.mitchell@waterloo.ca



adam.lauder@waterloo.ca

Questions or comments about the City of Waterloo Official Plan Review may also be submitted to planitwaterloo@waterloo.ca.
ANY person may attend the Public Meeting and/or make a written or verbal representation either in support of, or in opposition to the draft Official Plan. If you wish to make a presentation to Council or would like more information about the meeting, please contact:

Rose Clements, Clerk’s Office

Telephone: 519-747-8549
Fax: 519-747-8510

clerkinfo@waterloo.ca
A written summary of the presentation should be filed with the City Clerk prior to the public meeting.
IF a person or public body does not make oral submissions at a Public Meeting or make written submissions to The Corporation of the City of Waterloo before the proposed Official Plan is adopted, the person or public body:

i) is not entitled to appeal the decision of Council to the Ontario Municipal Board;  and

ii) may not be added as a party to the hearing of an appeal before the Ontario Municipal Board unless, in the opinion of the Board, there are reasonable grounds to add the person or public body as a party.

Susan Greatrix

City Clerk, City of Waterloo

IF you wish to be included on a mailing list to receive further information regarding the Waterloo Official Plan Review process, or to be notified of the future adoption of the proposed Official Plan or of the refusal of a request to amend the Official Plan, you must make a written request including your name and mailing address with postal code to the City of Waterloo City Clerk’s office at (519) 747-8713 or at clerkinfo@waterloo.ca.  Please note that an email address is not sufficient for notice purposes.   
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